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The mission of the Catholic Community at Stanford (CC@S) is to develop and 
form well educated, passionate, and faithful Catholic leaders in order to bring 

positive change to their disciplines, communities, Church, and world.

Sunday Masses: June 21, 2015   
	 10:30am	Mass in the Sanctuary at Old Union
	 4:30pm 	Mass in Memorial Church
	
Daily Liturgy: 
	 M  T  W & F 12:20pm  in Memorial Church
		  (no Daily Mass on Thursdays during Summer)

Confessions: 
	 Sunday, 	3:45pm to 4:15 at MemChu Vestibule 
	
	 or by appointment:  call 415-336-4203

Services

From the Catholic Community at Stanford

Catholic App App Name: CC@SSearch app store for CC@S or scan codes below 

About the App:
The CC@S App from the Catholic 
Community at Stanford is packed with 
prayer materials, media links, mass 
times, events, directions, donations, and 
additional resources for navigating a 
Catholic life on campus.

Marriage:
To arrange a Catholic Wedding at Memorial 
Church call the coordinator at: 650-723-9531.	

Infant Baptisms:
Baptism is celebrated once per quarter.  

For more information, please contact Teresa Pleins                                       
tpleins@stanford.edu.

Baptisms for the 2014-2015 academic year:
         •   August 30, 2015 	 (prep August 22,10-11:30)

Adoration: 
in the Sanctuary of Old Union, Tuesdays 9-10:30pm



building community
a way of life

Sunday, June, 2015
    Life, by its very nature, is filled with storms. In more 
than one Biblical account, we hear about Jesus calming a 
storm. Today’s Gospel from St. Mark reports one of these 
incidents. Jesus is asleep in a boat carrying the Apostles 
across the Sea of Galilee.

     Presumably the storm was raging and was loud, but 
the Lord does not awaken. We might also imagine that 
the Apostles are yelling and making noise in an effort 
to combat the terrible weather, but that does not awaken 
Jesus. Certainly water in rain and waves is splashing on 
and into the boat, but He continues to sleep. However, 
when they call to Him, “Teacher, do you not care that we 
are perishing?” Jesus wakes up immediately and responds 
to the problem.

     In the midst of the storms of our lives, we need to take 
the time to turn to God and ask for help. The Lord will 
respond. When He does, we need to be prepared for the 
same question He poses to His Apostles, “Why are you 
terrified? Do you not yet have faith?” We must think of 
the many times in our lives when the Lord has blessed 
us, and kept us. Our faithful response to this love should 
be increased trust and a sense of stewardship of the gifts 
with which we have been blessed.

Copyright © 2015 www.CatholicSteward.com
Questions about this or stewardship ministry in general? 

Please contact M’Lis Berry at meberry@stanford.edu 

Gifts As of June 16, 2015
YTD Budget Overage $23,178

Last Week’s Actual $4,917
Last Week’s Budget $5,833

financial update
Year-To-Date

July 1 - June 16, 2015
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new announcements
Lunch and Learn: 
Thursday, June 25, July 23 and August 27, 12 noon.
All are welcome to a summertime series of lunch time 
discussions on current Catholic topics .  The format is 
very casual.  Lunch will be provided in the comfort of 
an air conditioned meeting space.  We will read a short 
journal or news article and have an open discussion about 
the ideas presented.  Join us the fourth Thursday of the 
summer months in the Common Room located on the 3rd 
floor of Old Union from 12-12:45pm.  Contact Lourdes, 
lalonso@stanford.edu for more information.

Catholicism 101-Summer Edition:
Fr. Xavier Presents “Creation” Monday, June 22 at 7pm, 
Join us for the summer edition of Catholicism 101. Come 
and meet grads and young adults over dinner and an 
engaging discussion.  The plan is to hold a few informal 
sessions this summer. We are kicking it off with Fr. 
Xavier’s presentation on Genesis, not the entire book, just 
chapter 2.  He has a lot to say that will leave you wanting 
more. We will start with dinner at 7pm in the Nairobi Room 
at the Graduate Community Center.Contact Lourdes at 
lalonso@stanford.edu with any questions. 

Reading Group:   ***NOTE DATE CHANGE***
The next meeting will be on Tuesday, JULY 28th at 7:30 at 
the Gelpis’  house on campus (870 Tolman Drive).  We’ll 
be reading & discussing KAZUO ISHIGURO’s recent 
novel “THE BURIED GIANT.” Ishiguro is a Japanese 
writer who is Engish & lives in London. His most famous 
previous novels are “Remains of the Day,” which was 
made into an acclaimed movie some years ago, and “Never 
Let Me Go.” ”The Buried Giant”  takes place in England 
after the death of King Arthur & the scattering of the 
Round Table in a tense “peace” between the native Britons 
and the invading Saxons. It is a fable for adults; the plot 
involves a journey/quest and invokes Arthurian legend and 
fairy tale and the Anglo-Saxon epic “Beowulf” (including 
a dragon and monsters). The encounters along the way 
turn on the deep and abiding themes of love and death, 
memory and guilt, war and peace, loyalty and community. 
All are welcome to join the conversation.

Children’s Religious Education:
Watch the bulletin for upcoming information regarding 
our Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Children’s Program.  
Registration in early September.  For more info, contact 
Teresa, tpleins@stanford.edu



GENERAL COMMUNITY

Summer Ministries:
Here for the summer?  Life a bit 
easier than during the “regular” 
year?  Consider volunteering your 
time for our summer liturgical 
ministries.  Singing, instrument 
playing, eucharistic ministry, 
greeting, lectoring, and altar serving 
are all available and would welcome 
your gifts.  Training is provided, 
flexible time commitment.  For 
more info, contact Teresa, tpleins@
stanford.edu.

PodCasts:  
Did you know that the Sunday homilies 
as well as Newman Nights, the recent 
Faith that does Justice Symposium 
and other CC@S events are all 
podcast at http://feeds.feedburner.
com/CatholicCardinalReflections? 
For more information, see http://
catholic.stanford.edu/media/podcast 
or the CC@S app.

“Junipero Serra-Saint and Sinner”:
Sat. July 25, 2015 (10am-2pm) 
sponsored by the Dominican Sisters 
of MSJ Center for Education and 
Spirituality; A presentation by Ohlone 
Mission Indians and cousins: Andrew 
Galvan and Vincent Medina, Jr.  Join 
us as our presenters offer different 
opinions on the canonization of 
Junipero Serra; At Dominican Sisters 
of MSJ Motherhouse Auditorium, 
43326 Mission Blvd. (entrance on 
Mission Tierra Pl) Fremont, CA 
94539; $25 donation payable at the 
door; lunch included;  Materials to be 
discussed are available for those who 
register; RSVP by Wed. July 13 to 
rosemarie@msjdominicans.org or at 
http://bit.ly/MSJSerra

Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time

June 21, 2015             

Catholic Community at Stanford University

     The Lord reminded Job that the sea, in all its power, was made by God.  God 
has set limits and “fastened the bar of its door” and said “proud waves by stilled!”

First Reading     		  Job 38:1, 8-11

Psalm 136  			   For Your Love Is Never Ending

Gathering			   Lead Me, Guide Me        		  D. Akers

     Christ died that all who believe in him might live for the Lord.  The old order has 
passed away, so whoever is in Christ is a new creation.

Second Reading     	 2 Corinthians 5:14-17



Eucharist For The Homebound:
We are starting a new ministry 
here at CCAS.   If you are unable 
to make it to us for Mass, any one 
of several volunteers would be 
honored to bring you the Eucharist 
at your home.   If you are interested 
in the service, or if you would like 
to volunteer to be one of our special 
Eucharistic Ministers, please email 
Nancy Greenfield (ngreenfield875@
gmail.com)

New Choir Members Welcome!
Would you like to be involved with 
a spirit-filled group that supports 
Sunday Masses?  Consider joining 
any of the choirs, either as singers 
or instrumentalists.  There is a wide 
range of music, cookies at rehearsal, 
and an upcoming retreat!  For 
more info, contact Teresa, tpleins@
stanford.edu

Young Adults
Dinner at Pluto’s:
 Tues. June 23rd at 7:30pm, 482 
University Ave., Palo Alto.  The 
Young Adult group meets for its 
monthly social gathering.  Please 
confirm your attendance on our 
Facebook Page “Young Adult 
Circle” or contact us at yacircle@
gmail.com.

Young Adult Mass:
Tues. June 30th at 7:30pm, St. 
Simon Church, 1860 Grant Rd, Los 
Altos.  The Young Adult Circle will 
be gathering for Mass in the Small 
Chapel at St. Simon Church in Los 
Altos. Celebrate the Eucharist  with 
young adults (20’s and 30’s, single or 
married) from this and neighboring 
parishes with fellowship to follow. 
If you have questions or would 
like more information on the Mass, 
please contact us at yacircle@gmail.
com.
These and other upcoming events can be 
viewed at www.youngadultcircle.org.

     When a storm threatened to sink the boat in which Jesus and his disciples were 
sitting, Jesus ordered the wind and the sea to be quiet.  Immediately the sea became 
calm.

Gospel   		  	 Mark 4:35-41

Gospel Acclamation		  Celtic Alleluia    		            F. O’Carroll

I believe in God, the Father almighty, 
Creator of heaven and earth, 

and in Jesus Christ, his only Son, our Lord, 
who was conceived by the Holy Spirit, 

born of the Virgin Mary, 
suffered under Pontius Pilate, 

was crucified, died and was buried; 
he descended into hell; 

on the third day he rose again from the dead; 
he ascended into heaven, 

and is seated at the right hand of God, 
the Father almighty; 

from there he will come to judge the living and the dead.  

I believe in the Holy Spirit, 
the holy catholic Church, 
the communion of saints, 
the forgiveness of sins, 

the resurrection of the body, 
and life everlasting.  Amen.

Apostle’s Creed								      

Offertory			   Amazing Grace	               	            traditional



Volunteer Opportunities
St. Anthony Padua’s Dining Room:
The CC@S serves the needy and homeless 
at St. Anthony’s Padua Dining Room 
in Menlo Park every first and fourth 
Saturday of the month.  If you would like 
to volunteer on Saturday, June 27 or July 
4 (sadly, hunger takes no holiday) from 
8:30 - 1pm or a subset thereof, please 
contact gary.glover@stanford.edu (650 
302 6902) no later than the Wednesday 
before to discuss and/or have a volunteer 
position reserved for you. Christ quieted 
the roiling sea; you can quell the hunger 
of those in need at St. A’s.  Please help!

Amen                          	 Mass of Creation	                  Marty Haugen

Lamb of God    	                 Mass of Creation    	      Marty Haugen

Memorial Acclamation:         Mass of Creation  	      	     Marty Haugen

Sanctus                 	 Mass of Creation     		       Marty Haugen

Back-to-School Backpacks for Children/
Students from Low-Income Families:
The Catholic Community at Stanford is 
hosting a Family Giving Tree Back-to-
School Backpack Drive for children/students 
from low-income families.  On Sundays 
beginning June 7th to August 2nd you are 
asked to please bring new backpacks filled 
with Science, Technology, Engineering and 
Mathematics (STEM) school supplies for 
students in grades K-12.  For lists of needed 
STEM supplies by grade level please ask 
Peter for grade level cards and gender tags 
in his backpack display at the 10:30am Mass 
and 4:30pm Mass. Grade level cards and 
gender tags are also available on the display 
shelves outside of Lourdes’ office.   You can 
also go to the following URL: http://www.
familygivingtree.org/images/collateral/
BTScard.pdf for lists of STEM supplies by 
grade level.   The Family Giving Tree asks 
that you do not purchase red or blue colored 
backpacks as these colors are associated with 
gangs.  You may also purchase backpacks 
and STEM supplies online at the following 
Catholic Community @ Stanford (CC@S) 
URL: https://fundraise.familygivingtree.
org/fundraise/team?ftid=51796.  Please tag 
your donated backpacks with the appropriate 
grade level/gender tag for easy identification 
at the Family Giving Tree warehouse.  
Grade level/gender tags can be found at 
http://www.familygivingtree.org/hosts/
HostResourcePage.html in the bottom right 
corner of the window and with grade level 
cards at Peter’s backpack display before 
and after Mass.  For a Tax Receipt go to the 
following URL: http://www.familygivingtree.
org/donations/tax.htm.  Donated backpacks 
will be collected before and after the 10:30am 
Mass and 4:30pm Mass through Sunday – 
August 2nd and in Lourdes’ office on the 
third floor of Old Union during the week and 
until 1:00pm on August 3rd.   All the donated 
backpacks will be picked up from Lourdes’ 
office at 1:00pm on August 3rd and delivered 
to the Family Giving Tree warehouse.  For 
more information please contact Peter Barling 
at peter_barling@hotmail.com.
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Grads Share Your Gifts With Your 
Community As A Leader:
Are you being called to share your 
gifts in our Grad or Young Adult 
Ministry?  We would like to invite 
you to consider sharing your gifts 
in any way you feel called like 
joining the team that plans our 
weekly Catholicism 101 nights, 
leading a small group, organizing 
a service project or social event, 
or any other way that will help us 
build community.  If you would like 
to explore this further over a meal 
or coffee, please contact Lourdes, 
lalonso@stanford.edu

Communion   			   Psalm 23  			   T. Conry

    

Communion   		  Sálvame, Señor    		         Eleazar Cortés

Grads

Undergrads
Join the Catholic Leadership Team:
Applications are now available on 
our website for positions on the 
undergraduate Catholic Leadership 
Team. CLT members represent the 
hands and feet of Christ by planning 
spiritual, educational, service and 
social events to help students build 
community and grow in their faith. 
If you would like to get involved 
by developing your gifts with the 
Stanford community, please consider 
applying.  Questions? Contact 
Lourdes at lalonso@stanford.edu.

Discernment Day:  
What am I doing with my life?  Am I 
living to my fullest potential?  Am I 
becoming the saint that I am called to 
be?  Come to this Day of Discernment 
on Saturday July 11, 2015, hosted 
by the Dominican Nuns at Corpus 
Christi Monastery, located at 215 
Oak Grove Avenue in Menlo Park, 
California.  RSVP by July 3rd or for 
more information contact Sr. Joseph 
Marie, O.P. at vocations@nunsmenlo.
org or visit our website at http://
nunsmenlo.org/discernment-days/.  
The day begins with Mass at 8:00am 
and will include Divine Office, Rosary, 
Benediction and Conferences on how 
to unravel what the Lord has in store 
for your life, how to discern God’s 
call and much more given by our 
Dominican nuns and friars of the Order 
of Preachers. There is no cost and lunch 
will be provided.



If you suspect financial mismanagement or misconduct in your 
parish or in the Diocese of San José, please contact:  EthicsPoint: 
dsj.ethicspoint.com or hotline telephone number 1-888-325-7863. 
Teresa Conville, 408-983-0241 or email:tconville@dsj.org.

Recessional   How Can I Keep From Singing?      R Lowry

GC-Ed

The boat shook precariously 
because the wind was against them;
and the Lord came to them walking upon the sea.

	 Teacher, if it is you, beckon me come to you.
	 Save me, save me, Lord! 
	 Save me, save me, Lord!

His frightened disciples said: “It’s a ghost”,
and the Lord reassured them: “Fear not, it is I”.

Before each miracle, the Lord sought solitude,
so as to be one with the Father in prayer.

Today, through this banquet you also call me.
I declare that you are the true son of God.

In your sacrament you give us the grace of true salvation.
Our souls grow strong, our faith shall never die.

Rice Bowls
56 participants contributed $1769.47


